
 

CHIMNEY ROCK LUTHERAN CHURCH -- JUNE NEWS 
 

Summer Camp Fun Begins 
Hang up the school backpacks and put away the books because summer is here!  It is time to make sure 

that you have your children and youth signed up for the program of their choice at Luther Park or Luther 

Woods.  First time campers receive a discount!  Camp programs provide a variety of activities and 

adventures including swimming, hiking, canoeing, archery, games, arts and crafts, cookouts, and meeting 

new friends.  These activities are all centered on daily Bible Study and worship that focuses on our 
summer theme entitled “Sailing on the High C’s”  There is still time to sign up for an experience that  your 

son or daughter will always remember.  Camp brochures are available at your church or you can register 

online at www.lutherpark.org.  if you have questions or would like to request information, please contact 

Luther Park at info@lutherpark.org or 715-859-2215. 
 

We’re Invited to “Wedding Fashions through the Ages” at Elk Creek Lutheran 

The Women of Elk Creek Lutheran Church of Hale look forward to us joining them for a relaxing and 

entertaining afternoon of fun at 1pm on Saturday, June 11, as they celebrate wedding fashions from the 
past 100+ years.  A light wedding luncheon will be served following the fashion show.  In addition, several 

vintage dresses will be raffled off.  Individual reservations are not needed, but it would be helpful if each 

congregation could give them an approximate number of people planning to attend and contact Tammy 

Danenberg by June 1st.  Tammy can be reached at (text or voicemail on cell phone) 715-299-0993; (leave 

a message on her land line) 715-597-3956; or email her at tammydanenberg@gmail.com. 
 

We’re Invited to a Salad Luncheon at Peace Lutheran 

Peace Lutheran of Pigeon Falls WELCA cordially invites us to their Annual Salad Luncheon to be held on 

Monday, June 13, 2022 at 12:00 noon.  The Guest speaker will be Barbara (Mrs. Paul) Birkeland, and the 
topic is “The Older I Get, the Wider Becomes My Umbrella.”  An RSVP by Monday, June 6, would be 

appreciated.  Call the church office at 715-983-2242 or email pfluthparish@triwest.net with a number 

attending from your WELCA.   

 
We’re Invited to a 150th Anniversary at Trinity Lutheran Church of Norden 

Norden is planning a two-day event to celebrate its Sesquicentennial.  Saturday, June 25, the afternoon 

and evening activities include a tractor parade, hayride from 4pm-6pm, and music beginning at 6pm, 

followed by a bonfire.  Sunday, June 26, worship will be held at 10:30am, followed by a dinner at 
11:30am catered by Billy’s, with pies from Main Street Café.  Following the meal there will be a special 

program at 1pm featuring guest pastors, barbershop quartet, and Norwegian Hardanger fiddle.  Cake and 

coffee will be served after the program.  Trinity of Norden hopes our congregation can join them in 

celebrating 150 years of serving God.  Check out the poster in the narthex for more information.   

  
We Offer Our Sympathy 

We extend our deepest sympathy to Barb and Larry McGee on the death of Larry’s brother, Shawn McGee, 

whose funeral was held on Sunday, May 22.  Our thoughts and prayers are with them during this difficult 

time. 
 

Memorials Gratefully Acknowledged 

 Joel & Rebecca Twerberg memorial to the Improvement Fund given by Orrin Twerberg 

 Joel “Butch” Twerberg memorial to the Improvement Fund given by Family and Friends 
 Joel “Butch” Twerberg memorial to the Cemetery Association given by Bob & Barb Sylla 

 Dawna Carpenter memorial to the Cemetery Association given by Bob & Barb Sylla 

 Dale, Roxie and Terry Erickson memorial to the Cemetery Association given by Jerald Erickson 

 

Thank You to . . .  
 Mary Steffenson for donating an electric roaster to the church. 

 Barb McGee for furnishing the beautiful peony bouquets for the altar.  Much appreciated! 

 

Gravestone Cleaning 
If you want your family gravestone cleaned, please contact Pastor Tobiason or a council member.   

 

 



Masking 

For the time-being, we will continue to distance.  Masks are available in the narthex if you wish to wear 

one. 
 

Church Offerings 

Please remember that our church needs your continued financial support.  Jason has put a "donate" 

button on our church website (www.chimneyrockchurch.org) for those who wish to contribute 
electronically.  E-Pay information is also included in this issue.  Of course, checks are the preferred 

method of donation and should be made payable to Chimney Rock Lutheran Church.  If you don’t attend 

Sunday worship, your offering can be sent to one of the addresses listed below. 

 
  Chimney Rock Lutheran Church   Daniel Solfest   

  N43255 Church Rd.     N43178 State Rd. 93 

  Strum, WI  54770     Strum, WI  54770 

 
E-Pay Available at Chimney Rock 

If anyone would like to send their contributions to the church electronically, please contact Treasurer Dan 

Solfest for the correct information.  You will need the church's account name, account number, depository 

bank's name, and bank's Federal Reserve Bank routing number.  You will also need to tell your bank the 

amount to send and frequency of remittance.  Dan can be reached at 715.985.3242 or in church on 
Sundays.  Thank you for your interest in supporting Chimney Rock Lutheran Church. 

 

Membership 

If anyone is interested in becoming a member, please talk to Pastor Paul.  His contact information is 
located on the calendar page and also in the weekly bulletins. 

 

Newsletters 

For those who can’t access the monthly newsletters electronically via email, our church website, or 
Facebook, please pick up a printed copy located in your mailbox in the narthex.  Check your mailboxes the 

last Sunday of each month for the next month’s calendar and news.  Newsletters will be mailed to those 

who don’t have electronic access or aren’t in church to pick up a copy.  Any questions, please contact Barb 

Sylla at 715.985.3496 or bbsylla@triwest.net.  Information to be included in the newsletter should be 

submitted by the 20th of each month. 
 

Our Vision Statement 

Be alive and well in ten years with healthy evangelism and vital family fellowship. 

 
Our Mission Statement 

We, as a family of God, rooted in the strength and inspiration of God’s Holy Spirit, are called forward 

facing challenges by the promises of God to reach out in love to our rural community, especially cherishing 

and welcoming children. 
 

June Birthdays and Anniversaries 

          1st--Larry Helgeson 

         3rd--Rachael Hovey 
        5th--Angela Bohlinger 

        7th--Dan Gullicksrud 

        9th--Pastor Paul Tobiason, Johnathon Fonstad, M/M Larry Helgeson 

      13th--Annah Sluga 

      16th--M/M Kevin Hovey, M/M Forrest Nutter 
      19th—Beckett Mueller 

      20th--Lisa Schultz 

      21st--Richard Gunderson, Robert Twerberg 

      24th--Rob Hart, Sadie Rustad 
      25th--Riley Loesel 

      27th--Jessica Peterson 

      28th--Max Dejno 

 
 



Chimney Rock Congregational Council Minutes – May 10, 2022 
 

Call to Order—The Congregational Council of Chimney Rock Church was called to order at 6:06pm on 

Tuesday, May 10, 2022, by Council President Forrest Nutter.   
 

Members present—In addition to Forrest, Jon Flury, Randy Olson, Bev Paulsen, Dan Solfest, and Barb 

Sylla attended.  Cristal Kingsbury, Brad Olson, and Pastor Paul Tobiason were absent.  
 

Secretary’s Report—Minutes of the April 12, 2022 meeting were read by Barb.  Randy and Bev motioned 

to accept and motion carried. 
 

Treasurer’s Report—Dan distributed the financial report through April 30, 2022.  Randy motioned to 

accept and Jon seconded the motion, which carried.  Dan also distributed a financial report from the 
chicken dinner. 
 

Old Business 
1. The drive-through chicken dinner held on April 24 went very well, with 250 meals sold and net 

proceeds of $3,505.46, which included monetary donations of $1,740.  Other donations that offset 

dinner expenses included a $250 Thrivent card obtained by Forrest, as well as donations of 

additional charcoal, butter, water, beans, etc. 
2. The Synod Assembly on April 30 was attended by Pastor Tobiason and Forrest Nutter.  The 

Synod expects ten new seminary graduates this year, 2022.  Recycling (going “green”) is an 

emphasis of the ELCA. 

3. Copyright Laws—Forrest confirmed that, under Public Performance copyright rules, the use of 
pre-recorded music is perfectly okay within our worship service/setting but not if we live-stream 

services or share digitally.  Also, the printed Bible verses in the bulletins are within copyright 

requirements.  

4. Louvers—Orrin Twerberg, who had previously given $15,000 for the louver project in memory of 

his parents Joel and Rebecca Twerberg, gave an additional $16,000 to cover the entire cost.  
Forrest will send him a thank you. 

5. Fascia and soffit—Asher and Stendahl declined to bid on painting the soffit and fascia.  Forrest 

obtained a new bid of $51,724 from Jurowski Construction, which includes replacing the louvers 

and tuck pointing the bell tower, painting the soffit and fascia, and use of a boom lift.  Randy 
motioned to approve the bid and to schedule a congregational meeting after worship on May 29.  

The motion was seconded by Bev and carried.  Letters will be emailed/mailed to members 

informing them of the meeting. 

 
New Business 

Eleva American Legion Post 459 Commander Rob Rasmussen inquired if Chimney Rock Church 

would like to have a Memorial Day program at 1pm this year.  Presently, we have 67 veterans 

buried here whose names are read during the service at Eleva Lutheran.  It was decided that the 

Cemetery Association should make this decision.  Forrest will contact Mr. Rasmussen to inform him 
and also Al Barneson of the Cemetery Association.  

 

Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 13, at 6pm. 
 

Adjournment—Barb and Jon motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:11pm.  All joined in praying the 
Lord’s Prayer. 

  

 Respectfully Submitted,  

 Barb Sylla, Council Secretary 

 
President Forrest 

Nutter 
715.695.3487 
715.533.1720 

Trustee Brad Olson 715.694.2239 

715.797.5559 

Trustee Randy 

Olson 

715.985.3309 

715.797.2988 

Deacon Cristal 
Kingsbury 

715.985.3783 
715.505.5637 

Deacon Jon Flury 715.797.0152 

Deacon Bev Paulsen 715.287.3323 

Treasurer Dan Solfest 715.985.3242 

Secretary Barb Sylla 715.985.3496 
715.530.0338 



 


